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WELCOME BACK & HAPPY NEW YEAR!
The Executive of the VCTA welcomes you all back and extends wishes for a Happy New Year and a productive semester.  If you are a new teacher, please come visit us at the VCTA office in C101 and see Susan, our secretary, to sign a union card. We would love to meet you. The VCTA lounges in both buildings provide coffee, water and the daily newspapers to members, in N127 and C101. The N Building lounge also has college photocopying facilities. If you have any concerns about your collective agreement rights, you are always welcome and we encourage you to seek our advice. 

NEGOTIATIONS
It’s good to be back. We can feel the excitement at the college as we are rolling into another semester and into our negotiations schedule. As you remember, there were consultations of the membership of the various FAC locals in December. These consultations will be the basis of the negotiating axes that will be developed in depth in the next few months.  In the consultations last semester, there were numerous concerns expressed by the membership but these can be narrowed down to four major themes. 
Workload: It shouldn’t be a surprise that this is a concern.  Our workload has increased and this is puts a strain on the quality of the education we provide and on our working condition. This has to be acknowledged and addressed by the bosses. 

Wages: Let’s face it; if we look at our wages throughout the years, we have to notice that they have not kept up with the cost of living. Look in the next newsletter for an article on this topic. 

Financing of programs: Smaller cegeps have dwindling numbers of students and need to be financed accordingly.   Small cohorts of students need to be recognized as a reality and be funded accordingly. Otherwise, the survival of the CEGEP system is in jeopardy. And the survival of the cegep system is important to all of us, even in big, urban colleges like Vanier. 

Professional Integration: Massive retirements lead to massive hiring.  The new teachers hired need to be integrated into their new workplace with help from colleagues and resources from the colleges. 

Negotiation strategy
There are two different strategies concerning negotiations. The first strategy is called the “Christmas Tree Strategy” and it consists of working with an exhaustive list of demands. The second strategy is a more focused approach that sticks with 4 or 5 major themes. Overwhelmingly, the General Assemblies were more in favour of a focused approach as a better way to mobilize the membership.  As we enter this round of negotiations, we will need to work together if we are going to improve things for ourselves and our students. Anyone who would like to be on the local mobilization committee is urged to email Joel Casseus.

	Welcome Back Happy Hour - Friday, Jan. 30th

Details to follow soon.



Check out the VCTA website: www.thevcta.qc.ca
